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PIRATE’S REVENGE 
   

        
 
 

 

The terms of member elected directors Leanna  Holmes, 
Nancy Thomas and Mike Godley ended in June of 2021.  
We thank these directors for their service and continued 
support of BHSP. 
 

At the annual meeting of members in June of 2021, the 
membership elected Darlene Ormond, Glenn Alligood, 
Tony Rodman to serve as directors with terms to end 
in June of 2024. We welcome these directors to the  
BHSP Class of 2024. The BHSP Directors elected officers 
and ex-officio directors to serve from June of 2021 to 
June of 2022. These are:  

Mike Godley: President 
Ron Moore: Vice President 

Claudia Alligood: Secretary 
Celestia Carson: Assistant Secretary 

Cody Chrismon: Treasurer 
Ruth Dorkin: Past President 

In November of 2021, Tony Rodman asked to step down 
from his position of BHSP director.  The board elected 
Betsy Gray to fill the unexpired portion of this term. 
 

This is a project that requires widely varied skills and 
interests from a diverse group of volunteers and cooper-
ators.  Our progress could not have happened without 
the support of our members and patrons.  We thank all 
those involved for getting us where we are and for the 
potential to move forward. 

Amazon shoppers please sign up for 
Amazon Smile at smile.amazon.com. 
A portion of your purchase price will 
be donated to BHSP at no cost to 

you. If you have any questions please contact at Cody 
Chrismon  at cody.chrismon@bhspreservation.org  

  On October 2, 2021, we 
celebrated the Centenni-
al of Bath High School. In 
a festival atmosphere 
marked by food trucks, 
mini class reunions,  
displays of memorabilia 
and musical performanc-
es. Alumni, friends and 
dignitaries gathered to 
mark 100 years of  

classes and school spirit. 
 

US Congressman Greg Murphy, 
having travelled through the wee 
hours of the morning after late 
night sessions in the capitol the 
previous evening to join us, 
 remarked from the podium 
about the importance of public 
service with his own service  
exemplified by figuratively  
keeping the finger on the pulse of  
constituents via gatherings and listening as well as  
literally keeping a finger on the pulse of those served 
in his ongoing practice of medicine. 
 

North Carolina Secretary of Commerce and Bath High 
School Alumni Machelle Baker Sanders, accompanied 
by her daughter and mother, cheered the reunion of 
her mother -- former Bath teacher Bertha Baker --  
with colleagues and students.  She went on to  
encourage those that are blessed or privileged to share 
their blessings or create opportunities for those with  
backgrounds different than their own. But the spotlight  
 

was definitely stolen by the precious performances 
and exhibits of the Bath Elementary School students.  
Motivated not by nostalgia or memories of formative 
years, they poured their hearts into service of their 
school community and the pleasure and education of 
the centennial celebrants. 
 

We share a common thread of a school and community 
spirit in which those that are blessed by virtue of birth, 
inheritance, hard work, singular effort, athletic  
prowess, or good fortune share their blessings with 
charity, donations, volunteer effort, mentoring,  
making opportunities available to those less blessed, 
and other forms of community service.  We celebrate 
not just the one hundred years that the walls of the 
school have stood but the one hundred years of school 
spirit and associated community service  anchored by 
those walls. 
 

While the mission of Bath High School Preservation is  
to preserve and reuse the former Bath High School 
structure, our members and supporters clearly 
 indicate a desire for it to be done in a manner that is 
 in keeping with the spirit of that service to the  
community. 
 

Our thanks and recognition go out to: Leanna Holmes 
for coordination of the event and that magical  
cooperation with the elementary students;  to Peggy 
Daw and Betsy Gray  for programing and facilities 
 arrangements; and to Claudia Alligood and June 
Wallace for memorabilia and historic displays.  
Thanks also to the volunteers that staffed reception, 
information and souvenir stations. 
 

Mike Godley, 
President 
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  On October 2, 2021,  
a beautiful Saturday 
morning, the BHSP  
hosted a 100 year 
celebration to honor the 
openings of the Bath 
High School in 1921. 
 
 

Significantly, the first all female town commissioners in the 
Southeastern US were busy getting this school built then, 
along with beautification projects, collecting taxes, repairing 
the streets and pulling the community together in unity of 
purpose. According to the State staff, approximately 700-800 
people came together with the same spirit of community to   
celebrate on October 2. 
 

At 11 am, the Bath Elementary School (BES) Students  
provided a musical medley for the  “Decades". Their posters 
to represent learning about the 100 years of school history 
lined the BES halls along with the trophy cases from genera-
tions. Centennial Santas, BHS Christmas ornaments, Of  
Pirates and People cookbooks, A Look Back 1925-1989 
books, t-shirts, embellished glasses and other items were 
available for souvenirs of the day. 
 

There were tours of the unfinished spaces, along with the 
State Historic Site Exhibit Center with a photo presentation, 
the BHM Library, Pirate Hall with art displays, catering  
kitchen and across the street to see BHS Memorabilia  
carefully presented by Claudia Alligood and June Wallace in 
the BEM Multipurpose room. 

 

At 1 pm, Mike Godley BHSP President 
and Ron Moore, BHSP Vice-President 
led the ceremonies. Bubs Carson  
welcomed guests to the Town. 

 

BHS alumni and 
NC Secretary of  
Commerce,  
Machelle Baker 

Sanders spoke to the group under 
the big top tent about her experiences 
here and brought a message from the 
state.  

 

Dr. Greg Murphy, US Congressman, gave the 744 gather-
ed under the tent an update from the national level. Both 
stressed the importance of local communities to the fabric  
of the state and nation, offering their ongoing support to 
 preserve our heritage.  
 

Peg Daw recognized the 600 Club Members and other  
Sponsors of the event through the program and posters 
beside the podium and Pirate Hall.  Together, over $125,000 
was raised through hundreds of donors and members.  
BHSP is better positioned now for more grants to complete 
the renovations. 
 

June Wallace recognized the decades of classes and one 
 special classmate from the earliest class represented there 
1954, Mrs.  Sybil Sullivan Leary. Sybil spontaneously 
shared a story from her basketball days with Mr. Wallace. 

 

 Ms. Melissa Clinkscales' 
class sang the Pirate Fight 
Song  and school song. Old 
memories flowed like a foun-

tain as everyone gathered 
around to enjoy a special cake 
to celebrate the day.  

To close out, classmates  
gathered on the football field 
to take group photos that 
were shared on the BHSP  
Facebook and Centennial  
Celebration pages. 
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Claudia W. Alligood LeAnna Holmes 

Glenn Alligood, Jr. Carolyn Hughes 

Linda D. Betham Stephen C. Jaffe 

Douglas Blake Sally B. Johnston 

George B. Bowen Gillian L. Jones 

Kenneth R. Bowen Leslie & Mary Jordan 

Kerry J. Boyd Anne F. Kirkman 

Nancy & Lacey Boyd Vernetta R. Lange 

Jacquelyn A. Boyd June B. Lee 

John Braddy Thomas C. Little 

Helen S. Brooks Theresa Lowry 

Martha I.E. Buchanan Christie Lupton 

Celestia T. Carson David Mason 

Virginia B. Carson Hilda A. McLawhorn 

James & Sara Caton Diane Merryman 

Joanne T. Childs Ron Moore 

Cody Chrismon Robert C. Moore 

Bobbie Cox  Darlene Ormond 

Wayne & Anna Cox Nelda & Harold Ormond 

Rebecca W. Crump Margie Pearsall 

Margaret K. Davis Thomas H. Peele 

Peggy E. Daw Carol Persche 

Lula Daw Mary J. Raab 

Carla Dickerson Carolyn C. Ricks 

Ruth Dorkin Eunice Robbins 

Claude & Sandra Dupree Bobby E. Roberson 

Judith H. Edwards Tony Rodman 

Myron Elliott Geraldine Scott 

James & Brenda Everett Nancy R. Setty 

Alice H. Faucette Sharon C. Singleton 

Elizabeth J. Fell George & Linda Sullivan 

Michael F. Godley Yvonne Tankard 

Thelma B. Godley John A. Taylor 

Carolyn Y. Graham Nancy V. Windley 

Betsy D. Gray Jean Winstead 

Kent & Betty Gurganus Katherine Zachman 

Sandra & Elaine Harrison Regina Zane 
Joy Henderson  

 

DONATIONS-GENERAL & 600 CLUB UNDER $1000 

CROSSBONES ~$300-$499.99 

MEMBERSHIP: March 1, 2021 ~December 31, 2021 

 

SWASHBUCKLER--$25-$74.99 

MAROON/WHITE PIRATE ~ $75-$149.99 
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BUCCANEER ~ $150-$299.99 
 
 
 

 
\ 
 

Gilbert & Geraldine Alligood Bernard & Barbara Grant 

Sandra C. Alligood Ed & Pamela Hodges 

Wade & Carolyn Biggs Janice K. Kemp 

James & Phyllis Boyd Brian Swain 

Todd & Amanda Boyd Rob & Danelle Tharrington 

Rick & Louise Cartwright Rebecca A. Tuten 

Pearson & Joan Chrismon Franklin & Viva Watson 

Betty G. Elliott Slyvia Winfrey 

Daniel L. Everett Donnie & Margaret Woolard 

Ira L. Flowers  

James & Sylvia Barnhill Keith Mason 

Clifton Cutler Jeff & Karen Meade 

Monna T. Cutler Ronald T Parrish 

Vernell B Douglas Del & Lynn Ross 

Surry & Dorothy Everett Scott & Patti West 

Gerald W Klas  

Nancy Thomas & Seth Effron Bill & Karen Thomas 

Emily Albera 
Ashley G. Alligood 

Claudia W. Alligood 
Gilbert R. Alligood 

Kathy F. Arnold 
James Barnhill 

Linda P. Batchelor 

Kenneth Keech 
Janice K. Kemp 
Gerald W. Klas 

Vernetta R. Lange 
Rodney & Barbara Lawrence 

Blair D. Major 
Eldred & Mariann McQueen 

Maude C. Bishop 
James O. Bond 

Ronald T. Parrish 
David Pearsall 

George B. Bowen Florence Richardson 
Retha T. Boyd Howard D. Robertson 

Kay G. Bray 
Clark D. Bright 

Robert T. Ross 
Geraldine Scott 

Curtis B. Brookshire, Jr. 
Cody Chrismon 

Hebert Congleton 

Robert & Nancy Sevila 
M.T. Simpson 

Susan N. Simpson 
Kay A. Cox Judith S. Waters 

Julie Crawford 
Clifton Cutler 

Nancy C. Waters 
Jimmy Waters 

Giles & Linda Cutler Sylvia Winfrey 
Elwood Cutler Richard M. Young 
William Davis 
Ruth Dorkin 

Rusty & Patsy Duke 

Michael Zacchio 
Mitchels Tractor & Equipment 

Fish Hook's Cafe 
Sandra L. Dupree Sigma Quality Management 

Tidewater Land Timber, LLC 
Class of 1975 - Reunion 

Betty G. Elliott  
Annie M. Griffin 

Billy & Nancy Hill 
Eugene W. Huguelet 

Frank T. Jones 

Class of 1961 - Reunion 

  

  

600 CLUB INDIVIDUAL MEMBERS ~ $1000 & up 

James O. Bond 
Marti Buchanan 

Carolyn G. Coordes 
Peggy E. Daw 

William Goldston 
Betsy D. Gray 

Sandra E. Harrison 
David Johnston 

Adolphus L. Spain 
Leonard Sullivan 
 Brian K. Taylor 

Isabel & Ford Worthy, Jr.  

 

  

600 CLUB BUSINESS DONATIONS ~ $1000 & up 

United Bank               Paul Woolard Construction, Inc 
Stocks & Taylor Construction, Inc.              River City Construction, Inc. 



BHSP Membership Form  

// 

Name(s)________________________________ 
 
Address_________________________________ 
 

City_______________State_______Zip________ 
 

Telephone_______________________________ 
 

Email___________________________________ 
 

Alumni        BHS Class of ________ 
 

 

Membership  ~ June 1 to May 31) 
(Non-tax deductible)                         $25.00 

———————————————————— 

Donation/s  
(Tax deductible contribution) 

 

 Swashbuckler                            $25—$74.99 
 Maroon/White Pirate     $75- $149.99 
 Buccaneer                  $150- $299.99 
 Crossbones                 $300 -$499.99 
 Blackbeard                 $500 -$999.99 
 Friends of T.A. & Molly Brooks       $1000– UP 
 

 Windows Restoration Program          $250.00 
 

In Honor of___________________________ 
         

_____________________________________ 
 

In Memory of _________________________ 
  

_____________________________________ 
 
 

Total Amount Enclosed _______________ 
 

Date Submitted:         ________________ 

 
 

Please make your check payable to BHSP 
and mail to: BHSP 

 P.O. Box 149 
Bath, NC 27808    

Online at: www.bhspreservation.org 
  

 

In Memory of Donald  
Cartwright 

  Claudia W. Alligood  
 

In Memory of Joanne Childs 
Deliah A. Boyd 
Kerry J. Boyd 

Celestia T. Carson 
Peggy E. Daw 

Jerry and Linda Deardorff 
Ruth Dorkin 

Michael F. Godley 
Betsy D. Gray 
Jade M. Harris 

Brenda O. Rumley 
Susan B. Tuten 

Becky, Walt & Celia, Jeff & 
Tracey Tuten 
Janie B. Ward 
Class of 1970 

 

In Memory of William Steele 
Cox 

   Judith H. Edwards  
 

In Memory of Evelyn Page 
Cutler 

Betty G. Elliott  
 
 

In Memory of James Edwards 
     Delores H. Morgan 

 
 
 
 
 

In Memory of Jimmy Edwards 
 Claudia W. Alligood  

Peggy E. Daw 
         Kenneth & Linda Davis  

 Joyth H. Edwards  

Judith H. Edwards 
Carolyn F. Fisher 
David W. Jones 

Colin & Gina Jorsch 
Pat & Gail Kennefick 

Robin B. Morgan  

Marlene R. Palen 
Louise H. Parker 

     Quality Tires and Services    

In Memory of Eve Elliott 
  Regina Zane  

In Memory of Comer Griffin 
Julia Chesson  

 

In Memory of Tom Little 
Thomas C. Little  

 

In Memory of Harold Ormond 
Betsy D. Gray  

 

In Memory of Lou B. Sullivan 
Leonard Sullivan  

 

In Honor of Celestia Carson & 
Claudia Alligood 

Laura & Frank McNair  
 

In Honor of Ruby Daw & 
Peggy E. Daw  

Rent Pirate Hall 
Contact Ruth Dorkin for information  
regarding the rental of Pirate Hall inside 
the Old Bath High School building.  To 
reach Ruth call/text 252-945-1735 or 
email: ruth.dorkin@bhspreservation.org   
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MEMORIAL & IN HONOR GIFTS 

RESTORE A WINDOW DONATIONS 

Nancy R. Setty 
 Gerald and Nancy Brooks Roper Setty  

Grant Donations & Special 
Southern Bank Foundation  

Tri-County Telephone Foundation 
Marion S. Covington Foundation 

J. Havens Charitable Trust  

Eddie and Jo Allison Smith Family Foundation 
Isabel C. Worthy (Library & Maintenance Upkeep) 
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               Ella Joanne Tuten Childs 
December 13, 1951-November 6, 2021 

 

A proud graduate of Bath High School in 1970 known to us all as 
Joanne. 
 

Joanne was known for her love of basketball, friends, & family. 
She was the daughter of the late Rayfield and Allie Boyd Tuten. 
She was the youngest sibling of four, raised on the family farm in 
Pinetown. She is preceded in death by her late husband Vernon  
Gerald Childs, Jr. They together were devoted parents to Jerry.  
Jerry  made his mother a loving and devoted grandmother to 
Jeremy and husband to Christy Deardorff. 
 

Her family remembers Joanne for her sharp wit, kind heart and 
passion for life. She became very passionate about preserving 
Bath High School when she heard of the plans for demolition. 
Along with others, she was 
very active working with the 
oyster roast, membership & 
fund-raising activities. Her 
talent was clear in serving as 
the editor of the BHSP  
Pirate’s Revenge”.   
 

Joanne will be greatly missed!! 
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We are currently working on plans for the annual oyster 
roast.  The date us February 26, 4:00-7:00 pm at the 
Jerol Selby Farm west of Bath.  Because of increased 
prices for oysters, tickets will be $50 each.  This price 
includes all you can eat oysters, chili, seafood gumbo, hot 
dogs, hoop cheese and crackers, and tea or water.  We 
will also have a ash argot wine, beer and soft drinks, as 
well as a dessert station. We will also have a silent  
auction and a raffle. 
     We realize that we are surrounded by health issues - 
covid, flu and other seasonal sicknesses.  We certainly do 
not want to contribute to the spread of any diseases.  If 
you have been vaccinated and feel comfortable to attend, 
we will be happy to see you.  If you do not feel safe in a 
large crowd, and you do not feel comfortable to attend 
this year, we hope to see you next year. 
       If things become appreciably worse before the end of 
February, we will cancel this event for the sake of every-
one’s health.  Updates will be available on Facebook and 
on the BHSP website. 
   Stay safe and we hope you have had a great Christmas 
and the beginning of a wonderful and healthy new year. 

Annual BHSP Fundraising Oyster Roast 
February 26, 2022 

4:00-7:00pm. 
Selby Farm Shop 

9832 Hwy 92E, Bath, NC 
 

Tickets $50.00 
Door $55.00 

Silent Auction & Raffle 
 

This price includes all you can eat oysters, chili, seafood, 
gumbo, hot dogs, hoop cheese and crackers, and tea or 

water. 
Cash Bar 

Wine, beer, and soft drinks and dessert station 
 

Tues, Feb. 1,  2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 
Tues., March 1, 2022 ~ 7;00 –8:30 pm 
Tues., April, 5, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 
Tues., May 3, 2022 ~ 7 00-8:30 pm 
Tues,., June 7, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm  
(BHSP Board & Membership ‘Meeting) 

Tues., July 5, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 
Tues., Aug., 2, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:20 pm 
Tues., Sept. 6, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 
Tues., Oct. 4, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 
Tues., Nov. 1 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 
Tues., Dec. 6, 2022 ~ 7:00-8:30 pm 

2022 BOARD MEETINGS SCHEDULE 
 

All Meetings are the first Tuesday of the month @ 7:00pm at Pirate Hall unless otherwise  
stated. 



 

 Pirate’s Revenge  is a bi-annual newsletter developed by Bath High School 
 Preservation members to provide pertinent information on the progress of our  
organization in preserving our heritage at the BHS building. To submit articles or  
receive future issues, please send an e-mail to Betsy Gray at  
betsygray45@yahoo.com and include “Pirate’s Revenge” in the subject line and al-
so view  us on facebook and our website www.BHSpreservation.org .   

Pirate’s  

Revenge 
P.O. Box 149 

Bath, NC 27808 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED  
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Editorial Staff 
 

Editor 
Betsy Gray 

 
 
 

Copy Editor 
Nell Godley 

 
 
 

Photo Credits 
Claudia Alligood If you have any questions or concerns regarding the  content of this 

newsletter  or to change any email addresses, please send them to  
Betsy Gray at betsygray45@yahoo.com 

The Building Committee focus has been on assessment of and response to 
routine Maintenance and Repairs while providing data for accurate  
budgeting in the future.  Major repair  projects beyond routine annual 
 inspections and response to unanticipated  repairs needed,   have included 
repainting and caulking all (61) exterior windows in the occupied space 
and interior painting (for the Bath Community Library,  Pirate Hall, and  
Pirate Hall)   Our previous Building Committee Chair … Ricky Carawan … 
was proactive in this area leaving  guidance as to future needs.  
 

 PHASE I preparation of the BHSP space to enable moving forward with 
completing the unoccupied space above and the over the library and hallway … includes the entire building now has  
gutters; the brick exterior of occupied space now has been washed, re-mortared, and sealed to avoid water intrusion 
through the 100 year old brick walls while maintaining the historic nature of the building. This now positions BHSP to 

move forward with the interior remodeling necessary to fully occupy the space 
above the Library and Pirate Hall; to be followed by completion of the Auditorium 
wing! 
 

Many thanks to the Building Committee MEMBERS … Claudia Alligood, Peggy 
Daw, Ruth Dorkin, Bob Moore, Brian Swain, and Mike Godley! 
 

Sandra Harrison, Chair 


